THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRMAN Martin P. Honigberg

COMMISSIONERS Kathryn M. Bailey Michael S. Giaimo

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Debra A. Howland

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

March 30, 2018

Matthew J. Fossum, Esq.
Senior Counsel
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy
780 North Commercial Street
Manchester, New Hampshire 03105-0330

Re: DE 18-030, Public Service Co. of N.H. d/b/a Eversource Energy

Line Extension Tariff Update

Dear Attorney Fossum:

On March 1, 2018, Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy (Eversource) filed an update to its line extension policy and tariff pages to become effective April 1, 2018. The filing was made pursuant to a Settlement Agreement approved by the Commission in Order No. 25,046 (November 20, 2009) whereby the Settling Parties agreed to update the methodology used to calculate the average per-foot costs of line extensions based on construction type (overhead and underground). Pursuant to the Settlement Agreement, Eversource updates the per-foot annually based on the average costs of single-phase line extensions over the most recent prior three years.

After discussions with the Office of the Consumer Advocate and Staff, Eversource updated the per-foot costs and related tariff pages on March 26, 2018. The updated calculations resulted in the per-foot cost of \$25.20 for overhead single-phase extensions, an increase of \$1.52 over the current rate. Eversource calculated a per-foot cost of \$14.93 for single-phase underground line extensions, an increase of \$0.28 from the current rate. Charges for three-phase overhead and underground line extensions will continue to be based on customer-specific job requirements.

On March 27, 2018, Staff filed a memorandum supporting the updated tariff filing. Staff reported that Eversource used appropriate methodology in calculating the per-foot costs and recommended that the tariff be allowed to take effect on April 1, 2018. Staff reported that the Office of Consumer Advocate agrees with its recommendation.

The Commission has reviewed Eversource's tariff filing and Staff's recommendation, and has determined that the proposed tariff changes are just and reasonable. Accordingly, the revised tariff pages are approved effective as of April 1, 2018, and tariff pages should be filed referencing Docket No. 18-030.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland Executive Director

cc: Service List (electronically)

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX (603) 271-3878

Website: www.puc.nh.gov